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Senate Bill 1305 (SB 1305, Sher, Chapter 796, Statutes of 1997) requires retail
electricity providers to disclose specific information to their retail customers and to
report detailed purchase and sales information to the California Energy Commission.
The statute also requires the Energy Commission to prepare an annual report
comparing the information retail providers disclose to consumers with the purchase and
sales information they provide to the Energy Commission and information provided by
electricity generators. The report is due to the California Public Utilities Commission by
October 15 of each year pursuant to SB 1305.

This report, Reconciliation of Retailer Claims, 2005, adopted by the Commission at
its October 11, 2006, Business Meeting, states that 30 retail providers claimed specific
purchases from 807 different generating facilities in 2005. These purchases total
194,182 gigawatt-hours. The report concludes that in 2005, retail providers claiming
specific purchases have purchased sufficient amounts of renewable power to justify the
ciaims made to their customers. This report includes an appendix that indicates the
progress of retail providers in fulfiling SB 1305 Program requirements along with the
renewable content of retail providers that submitted Annual Reports. This report is
available free from the Energy Commission’s website at:

http://www.energy.ca.gov/sb1305/documents/index.htmi

A print copy is available for $5. Please send request and check or money order made
payable to the California Energy Commission to:

California Energy Commission
Re: Reconciliation of Retailer Claims, 2005 (CEC-300-2006-016-F)
Publications, MS-15
1516 Ninth Street
Sacramento, CA 95814-5504

Please call Publications Unit at (916) 654-5200 with any questions regarding ordering a
copy of the report.



If you have any technical or administrative questions about this report, please contact
Jason Orta at (916) 653-5851 or by e-malil at [jorta@energy.state.ca.us]. News media
should direct inquiries to Claudia Chandler, Assistant Executive Director, at

(916) 654-4989, or by e-mail at [mediaoffice@energy.state.ca.us].

Mailing List: 5501, 5502
Note: California Energy Commission’s formal name is State Energy Resources
Conservation and Development Commission.



